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All Saints has a new Treasurer!  

We welcome Dan Mazan! 

At the September council meeting, the Congregation 
Council appointed Dan Mazan as our new Treasurer. Dan 
has been a part of the All Saints family since arriving here 
in February 2021 with his wife, Elizabeth. Dan comes to us 
from his hometown of Chicago, Illinois, where he spent 40 
years honing his skills as an accountant. He is a retired 
Certified Public Accountant, Certified Internal Auditor, 
and Certified Fraud Examiner. 

He has served in various capacities for both for-profit and 
not-for-profit enterprises. His last position before retiring 
was running the financial reporting arm of a multi-million 
dollar not-for-profit corporation. He is well-versed in the 
“nuts and bolts” of financial transactions and is looking 

forward to helping our church in his new capacity. 

Dan lives in Albuquerque with his wife, and they enjoy spending time with their daughter 
and her family in Socorro. Through the years, they’ve traveled abroad and look forward to 
future opportunities as COVID restrictions are lifted. Also, as a former lifelong Chicagoan, 
Dan expects to be visiting Cubs’ spring training activities in Mesa, Arizona. 

Dan joins us in a busy season, as we are in the midst of our pledge campaign and preparing 
the 2023 budget. Please welcome Dan and thank him for 
stepping into this vital role.  

And we thank our retiring Treasurer! 

Diana Lewis has been the Treasurer at All Saints since 2014, 
with a break for a year in 2019. We are so grateful for her 
service to our congregation. She provided financial support and 
leadership during the church renovation in 2017 and through 
the challenges of the pandemic. Diana and her husband Andy 
have been members of All Saints since 1996 and have provided 
service in many areas, including property maintenance and 
working with the preschool. Diana also has been active in the 
Outreach, Advocacy, and Rapid Response team.  

Please thank Diana for her years of service as  
Church Treasurer. 

 All Saints Lutheran Church & Preschool 
 N O V E M B E R  N E W S L E T T E R  2 0 2 2  
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Worship  

November 6—All Saints Sunday 

Job 19:23-27a  

Psalm 149 

Luke 6:20-31  

November 13—23rd Sunday after Pentecost  

Malachi 4:1-2a  

Psalm 98  

Luke 21:5-19  

November 20 –Christ the King Sunday  

Colossians 1:11-20  

Psalm 46  

Luke 23:33-43  

November 27—First Sunday of Advent 

Isaiah 2:1-5  

Psalm 122 

Matthew 24:36-44 

 

 

Don’t forget to turn your clocks back on  

November 6 at 2 a.m., turn your clocks back to 1 am. 

DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME 

Worship Assistants 
Date 

Assisting  

Minister 
Lector 

Zoom  

Usher 
Audio Video 

Nov 6 Priscilla Brower Megan Barnes Lee Liming Patrick Van De Motter Steve Reil 

Nov 13 Randine Hughes Crish Tippit Marlee Barnes Steve Reil Lee Liming 

Nov 20 Rhonda Bentz Kurt Rager Megan Barnes Patrick Van De Motter Steve Reil 

Nov 27 Nicole Patty Ferdig Marlee Barnes Lee Liming Patrick Van De Motter 

November 6 is All Saints Sunday. This year we will set up an ofrenda - the offering placed in 

a home altar during the annual and traditionally Mexican Día de los Muertos celebration. 

You are invited to bring pictures of loved ones who are deceased to place on the ofrenda. 

You can bring pictures during the week, or on Sunday.   
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We had a great Reformation 
Sunday celebration on October 30, 
with music by all our ensembles 
and a guest trumpet. The message 
was about how God is with us and 
helps us "sit with not knowing." 
The organ postlude was 
exceptional. You can watch the 
service - and all our Sunday 
services - on our YouTube page - 
All Saints Lutheran Church, 
Albuquerque.   

It was fun to gather for a potluck after 
worship to enjoy good food and good 
company. Mark your calendar to join us 
for the special fellowship and bake sale 
hosted by the youth group on 
November 27.  

 

Reformation Sunday 
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Community Connection  

HEADS UP FOR THE CHRISTMAS GIVING TREE 

The wonderful Christmas season is fast approaching, and once again, the 

Christmas Giving Tree will be up in the narthex by November 20th, decorat-

ed with gift tags in time to take advantage of Black Friday Sales. 

 

Many families will not be able to celebrate Christmas without help, and the 

outreach Committee will again be sponsoring families from Family Promise 

and Sierra Vista School. We hope you will join in making this a joyful time for 

some of our neighbors. Stay tuned for more information.  

 

November Birthdays 

Lucy Archamboult 1  Mark Meyer 14 

Vicki Easson 1  Christopher Girlamo 14 

Gerald Ferdig 2  Seth Kellett 14 

Vincent Lucero 3  Drew Kellett 14 

Gloria Napper-Owen 9  Claire Gervais 14 

Shelley Takeuchi 12  Martha Debelak 18 

Eric Ferdig 12  Karan Haynes 22 

Lee Werner 12  Kristin Schultz 23 

Cynthia Piirto 13  Janet Jastram 29 

India Owens 13  Vicki Meyer 29 
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OAR – Outreach, Advocacy, and Rapid Response 
Rae VanDeMotter – Chair  

Back in February we 

launched a new project and 

asked all who were crafty in 

knitting, crocheting and/or 

looming to come and join 

the Mad Hatters group. And 

for all who were willing to 

learn, one of our members, 

Virginia Antonetty, was 

willing to teach the group 

how to loom a hat.  Praise 

God many members have 

now learned the skill of 

looming and have created 

many beautiful hats.  

I am sincerely grateful for all the help and participation you all have extended in the task of 

providing the homeless, battered women and many others in need, the opportunity to have 

a hat to keep warm during what has been predicted to be a harsh winter. 

We the members of the Mad Hatters group would like to thank all who in one way or 

another have contributed to this organization by giving of their time, donations of yarn and 

monetary gifts to this beautiful ministry. 

We are happy to announce that we have created 365 hats that will be distributed to the 

men, women and children in need through the following shelters and organizations that are 

there to serve others. 

1. Joy Junction South Valley  8.    S.A.F.E House – mother and children 

2. Restoration Ministries Church  9.    New Mexico Police Dept. members 

3. Veterans Integration Center  10.  Lutheran Family Services 

4. Family Promise    11.  Haven House West 

5. Good Shepherd Center   12.  Store House West 

6. The Shelter Church   13.  Asylum Seekers 

7. Steel Bridge 

A Word from the Mad Hatters 
By Virginia Antonetty 
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Advocacy Spotlight 
 
God’s Work, Our Voices 
Judy Messal, Lutheran Advocacy Ministry, NM 

“Just as we take care of the houses where we live, making sure they are well maintained 
to prevent future problems, we advocate in society to take care of problems that 

otherwise result in hunger, homelessness, and other forms of poverty and injustice,” 
Kurt Rager. 

Kurt Rager, Director of Lutheran Advocacy Ministry-NM, grew up as a member of All Saints Lutheran 
Church—and as an advocate.  Learning to do advocacy entailed knowing how our political and 
governmental systems work.  Kurt’s mentor was his father, a person who had immersed himself in those 
systems in New Mexico.  He introduced Kurt to civic engagement at a young age.   

Each year, father and son would take time to go from Corrales to Santa Fe to watch the State Legislature 
in session.  Mr. Rager would ask Kurt to peruse the list of bills that had been introduced and find some 
that would be good for young people.  Kurt would choose his legislation and then write for copies of 
those bills.  After studying them, he and his dad would return to Santa Fe to see how a particular bill fared 
in a committee hearing or how it was voted on in the House or Senate.  Kurt, as a young teen, was able to 
offer public testimony in a committee hearing on a bill he found important.  As he remembers it, the 
legislation concerned bicycles and bike paths. 

Kurt’s upbringing determined his major at the University of New Mexico: Religious Studies and Political 
Science.  As a young member of All Saints in the early 1980s, Kurt worked with Lavonne Abruzzi to 
organize an advocacy effort for the congregation.  They designed bulletin board posts to update people 
on important public issues and to suggest how they could get involved.  He and Lavonne also organized a 
candidate forum near election time, ensuring that candidates of all parties were invited.  Faith-based 
advocacy done with integrity is strictly nonpartisan.   

Around this time in Kurt’s life, the extraordinary Nima Ward was working at the synod level to set up the 
Lutheran Office of Governmental Ministry (LOGM) in New Mexico.  Kurt was ready to work hand in hand 
with Nima.  By then, he had taken on the position of Director of Education and Youth Ministry at St. Paul 
Lutheran Church.  There, he helped organize a Youth Volunteer Corps to do service projects.  The youth 
learned not only direct service but also how to advocate.  Each year, Kurt would take from fifteen to 
twenty-five teens to Santa Fe.  There, they would shadow Nima Ward at the Roundhouse as she testified 
on bills before legislative committees or chatted with representatives and senators in the corridors, 
urging them to vote for bills that LOGM supported.  

LOGM became known as Lutheran Advocacy Ministry-NM (LAM-NM) in the 1990s, and the well-known 
advocate Ruth Hoffman followed Nima Ward as director.  It is almost like coming full circle now that All 
Saints’ Kurt Rager has become LAM-NM’s third highly respected director.  He leads a Lutheran ministry 
that has advocated just policies for over thirty-five years in our state.  “As congregations, we are called by 
God to do direct service,” Kurt says, “to serve the hungry and the homeless face to face, but we also are 
called to work upstream, to take care of those systemic problems which can lead to poverty.”   
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Love God, Love Neighbor 

Second Sunday Youth Service Adventures 
 

November 13, 2022 
All Saints Lutheran Church 
12:00 – 4:00 p.m. 

 
 

• Share a simple lunch beginning at 12:00. 
• Watch the movie Encanto 
• Explore refugees in the Bible and what it means to seek a home  
• Do service projects for ABQ Asylum Seeker Welcome and FaithWorks.  
 

Friends, parents and mentors are warmly welcome! 
All Saints is hosting this city-wide event – please come meet youth from ABQ churches! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Baking Day and Bake Sale 
College Student Care Packages 

 
Saturday, November 26, 1:00 – 4:00pm 
Bake treats at All Saints and pack care   
packages for college students 
 
Sunday, November 27, 9:30am– 12:00pm 
Bake sale to raise money for Christmas 
gifts for local families in need through our 
Giving Tree 
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Property Committee 
Mel Bentz and Tom Becker, Co-Chairs 

Special thanks to Mel Bentz and Gerry 
Ferdig for fixing the grease trap.  We 
have been cutting small trees and 
similar types that have been trying to 
come up between the building and the 
sidewalks including a number of them 
in the parking lot will continue to do 
that Jerry painted and sealed the 
bench to the left as you come into the 
church he had previously sealed the 
one to the right and stained it and 
sealed the front doors in the 
meantime we will continue to look 
past history of the property itself in 
our efforts to plan the budget. 

Tom 
Mel Bentz Jerry Ferdig 

Join us Saturday, November 19th, from 9 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. at All Saints Lutheran 
Church in Albuquerque. (4800 All Saints Road, NW, 87120)  Registration and 
refreshments will begin at 8:30 a.m. 

This year’s conference will feature special guests Lilly Irvin-Vitela (President, 
Community Connects Consulting, LLC), Sherry Hooper (executive director of the Food 
Depot in Santa Fe), Denali Wilson (staff attorney with the ACLU), as well as others, 
along with opening devotions led by Lynne Hinton (executive director, NM Conference 

of Churches). Our theme this year:  Working for Justice- How Faith Can Inform Cross-partisan Issue-based 
Advocacy.  

In this interactive event led by Lilly Irvin-Vitella, participants will explore the call to action to engage in public 
policy that affirms our shared commitments to justice. As individuals and communities of faith, we will share, 
discuss, and deliberate about effective and principled tools to advance public policy that upholds the values 
we’re called to uphold in the Gospels. We’ll also discuss strategies to move beyond partisanship and move 
into faith-driven approaches that seek common ground and common purpose. 

Integrated into the event will be presentations by Sherry Hooper and Denali Wilson centered on two of LAM-
NM’s priority legislative advocacy efforts for the 2023 NM Legislative Session. 

Though we highly recommend in-person attendance for the most impactful experience, an online Zoom 
option will also be available.  Tickets this year are $18 in-person and $12 online participation. 

Lunch and morning refreshments will be provided for in-person participants.  Materials to take back to 
congregations will be provided to all participants. 

Register for the conference at https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2023-fall-advocacy-conference-tickets-
449641418587  or call Lutheran Advocacy Ministry – New Mexico at 505-242-2493. 

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2023-fall-advocacy-conference-tickets-449641418587
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2023-fall-advocacy-conference-tickets-449641418587
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Community News 

 

The solar panels have been installed. The next step in the process is to 
connect the panels to the church’s electrical “system.”  

Once the connection is made, PNM must inspect and approve the 
installation before the system can be turned on. 

 The Church Council has decided not to take the next steps described above until after the first 
of the year (2023). The reason for delaying the final steps is to position the church 
to possibly receive a special “credit” from the federal government, of as much as 30% of the 
project cost, under the provisions of the “Inflation Reduction Act” signed into law in August. All 
the requirements and conditions for receiving the special “credit” have yet to be published. 

 If you have any questions, please let me know. 

 Jim Kruger 
505 553 0818 
jkruger01@comcast.net 

 
TOWN HALL CONFERENCE GATHERING WITH BISHOP JIM GONIA 

 
December 10 at All Saints! 

 
Worried about your congregation today? 

Wondering what the future holds?  
 

 You are not alone. People throughout the church are experiencing doubts, fears, and uneasi-
ness about the future. Bishop Gonia would like to talk with you about the worries and wonders 
you are experiencing. Together we will ponder how our congregations’ ministry and witness 
can be shaped for the sake of the gospel. 
 

If you are invested in our Church’s future... join us! 
Register at https://www.rmselca.org/worry-wonder  

or call the church office to let us know you are coming. 

https://www.rmselca.org/worry-wonder
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Music Ministry Notes  

Do you ever wonder about the meaning of different words?  Today I am contemplating the season, 
both in nature and the church year, and how everything is about to change, or turn, if you will.  So, I 
jumped on my computer and googled the definition of “to turn”.  There is quite a variety of meanings 
to the word, turn: 1. move in a circular direction wholly or partly around an axis or point; 2. change or 
cause to change direction; 3. change in nature, state, form, or color; become; 4. give a graceful or ele-
gant form to; 5. make (a profit).  And those are just the verb form!   

In the middle of my contemplation, a song began to play in my heart: 

My soul cries out with a joyful shout 
That the God of my heart is great 

And my spirit sings of the Wondrous things 
That you bring to the ones who wait 

You fixed your sight on your servant's plight 
And my weakness you did not spurn 

So from east to west shall my name be blest 
Could the world be about to turn? 

As we watch the trees let go of their leaves, relish the cool change in temperature, and look forward to 
the season ahead, don’t forget to be thankful for what we have experienced and what we leave be-

hind.  We are again newly reformed and re-filled with the grace and love of God, who is with us in all of 
our adventures, the good and the not-so-good.    

My heart shall sing of the day you bring 
Let the fires of your justice burn 

Wipe away all tears 
For the dawn draws near 

And the world is about to turn! 
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DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 

Jim Kruger, Chair 

Then God said, "Let us make humankind in our Image, according to 
our likeness…" 

Genesis 1:26 

 

Then God said, "Let us make humankind in our Image, according to our likeness…" 

Genesis 1:26 

 

By the time you receive this Newsletter, Commitment Sunday (10-30-22) for our "Grace in Action" 
pledge campaign will have most likely passed, and we will have dedicated our pledges.  If you haven't 
made your commitment for 2023, you are encouraged to do so by returning your pledge to the 
church office or leaving it in the offering plate.  You can also use our google form in the Friday email 
to complete your financial pledge and “Get Involved at ASLC” card. As reported last month, as a part 
of the campaign, we held "Gatherings" after two church services to have a conversation with the 
congregation about ministries, programs, and finances of the church.  Thank you to those that 
participated, your input is necessary and is very helpful in the development of the ministries and 
programs of the church.    

To help keep you apprised of ASLC financial position, the following table provides summary financial 
information as of the end of September ‘22. 

While the information in the above table is positive, on a YTD basis, during the month of September 
our revenue exceeded our expenses by $1,319. On a year-to-date basis, expenses show a decrease of 
6.03% (after adjusting for temporarily restricted expenses). At the same time, YTD General Giving is 
up 9.77% ($15,908). For the year the preschool is operating at a loss of $6,181.  Thank you for your 
support, not only financial, but in all of the other ways you support the work of the church. 

 

If you have questions or would like assistance, please contact me (jkruger01@comcast.net) or Pastor 
Kristin. 

 

  
YTD 

September  ‘22 

YTD  

Sept  ‘21 

General Giving $178,777 $162,869 

Other revenue $56,271 $52,268 

Expenses $237,187 $238,608 

NET (Operating) ($2,139) ($23,471) 

mailto:jkruger01@comcast.net
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ALL SAINTS LUTHERAN PRESCHOOL 
Marleta M. Anderson, Director 21 Years 

Priscilla Martinez, Teacher Infant Room 

BessieSue King, Teacher 2/3’s Room 

Kameron Kelsay, Teacher 4/5’s Room 

 

Priscilla Martinez, Teacher Infant Room 

 Priscilla Martinez joined the Preschool staff in June of 2021.  In 2015 the Preschool expanded to 

include an Infant program.  Priscilla has worked in childcare for 7 years and has met all initial requirements 

for childcare.  Currently she is working towards an Associate Degree in Early Childhood Multicultural 

Education Birth to 3rd grade.  Ms. Priscilla is originally from Taos where her family still lives.  Have a Great! 

Year Ms. Priscilla. 

 

BessieSue King, Teacher 2/3’s Room 

 Bessie spent the first 16 years of her life on the Navajo Reservation.  After that she has lived in 

many places in and out of the state.  Since she was eight years old she has been caring for and loving 

children.  Ms. Bessie has two children, Tigerlilly (6) and Zyan(4).  A passion of Ms. Bessie’s is plants; she 

has more than she can count right now.  Bessie came to All Saints in June 2022.  Have a Great! Year Ms. 

Bessie.  

 

Kameron Kelsay, Teacher 4/5’s Room 

 Kameron is a proud graduate of All Saints Preschool (03-04).  In June of 2021 Kameron called and 

said, “I would like to pursue a career in Childhood Education”.  The rest is history as they like to say.  

Kameron has been busy taking classes and planning fun things for the 4/5 year olds this year.  She is doing 

an awesome job of relating to and caring for the children.  Have a Great! Year Ms. Kameron. 

 

CALENDAR OF PRESCHOOL EVENTS 

November 11   Veterans Day – NO school 

November 13  Preschool Open House after 10am church service 

November 17  Children’s Thanksgiving Day 

November 23,24,25 Thanksgiving Break – NO school 

 

COME ONE COME ALL! 

November 13 – After 10:00 Church Service 

The All Saints Lutheran Preschool invites the members of All Saints to a “Fall” Open House.  Join us after 

church for a tour of the Preschool and all the upgrades we have been making.  Your Preschool Ministry is 

at work every day serving families in the community. 

 

Have questions call Ms. Marleta  (505) 897-2144.                     
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Prayer Requests  

 
All Saints Congregation Members 

 
We pray for the people of Ukraine, and all people experiencing war.  
We pray for the people of Puerto Rico, Florida, and all who suffer due to extreme weather 
events. We pray for refugees seeking peace and safety around the world.  
We pray for Gabi and Megan Ailabouni who work in Global Missions in the Holy Land, and for 
their family.  
For requests, updates and changes contact the office at 505-898-3932 or office@allsaintsabq.org 

 

Virginia Antonetty:  Zamirah, Yvellisse 

Caunedo, Christian 

Lucy Archamboult: Tom Anderson, Apodaca 

Family, Gina Tena & Family, Lynn, Jeannie & 

their families, Sam Moore & Family, Nina 

Trogdon, Peggy, Katy Harris 

Nicole Arguello: Liz Rodriguez & Family 

Karen Cellan: Kevin & Ronda Stantz, Kris 
Roman, Kathy & Frank, Andrea & James 
Flynn, Olivia Rodman, Waylon, Sawyer 

Lillian Edwards:  Gretchen Edwards, Sandie 

Chapin, Frank Gonzales, Lisa Foster & Lance 

Gordon, Anne McBroom 

Vicki Easson: Kim Kangus & Royce, Ash 

McCallum 

Ferdigs: Craig, Chad, Marlene & Tim 

Homomichl 

Denise Winn & Kathy Ferdig:  Carol Torrez 

Kathy Ferdig: Barbara McLain & Janet 

Franklin 

Rita Harris: Scott, Alexa and Jack 

Brian and Randine Hughes: Fran Black 

Karen Hyde:  Mark Bardo 

Joy Ibsen: Dan 

Bob and Cheryl Klenner: Skip Napier 

Karol Lavalle: Ellen Saige, Steve Castorena 

Lewis:  Finley Rose, Janine Lynn 

Jon & Jan Jastram: Phyllis Jastram, Buzz, 

Daniel & David, Patty 

Krugers: Jim & Joanne, Bob & Pat, Jon & 

Mikele, Molly Highwater 

Judy Messal:  LaVerne Kaufman, Terry 

Milks: Steve Bowman, Raiff, Sherry Manning, 

Ed and Roe Wynn 

Reils:  Will Larson 

Kristin Schultz: Lynne Morrow 

Shelley Tackeuchi: Tammy, Kristine and 

Doug 

Nancy Tillen: Arlene Harris, Julia Tillen 

Crish Tippit: Jeoff Tippit 

Rae Van de Motter: Faye Lampela 

Bob & Lucy Welch:  Kim Welch 

Mark & Denise Winn:  Ashton Raley, Nigel 

Jones 

Preschool:  The Cunningham Family, The 

Pino Family 

  

Virginia Antonnety Karen Hyde Frank Morath 

Jean Bernabo Jon Jastram Cecilia Pepper 

Karen Cellan Bob Klenner Bill & Harriett Rothlisberger 

Lillian Edwards Fern Knudsen Dave Thompson 

Ruth and Kris Ericson Julie LaHam Nancy Tillen 

Katie Hallstrom Andy Lewis Bryce Willman 

Jamie Hughes Betsy Mahoney   

mailto:office@allsaintsabq.org
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Advent at All Saints 2022 

 

Preparing for Advent Bible Study  

Sunday, November 20 following worship ~ In the library and on Zoom  

We will explore the Isaiah and Matthew Advent Readings and the Advent devotion book  

 

Meaning of Advent Series 

Tuesday, November 29, December 6, and 13 at 7:00 p.m. on Zoom 

Based on a series of videos with contemporary religious teachers and writers reflecting on what it 
means to wait for Jesus in hope in love. 

Holden Evening Prayer 

Wednesdays, November 30, December 7 and 14, 6:30 p.m. ~ In person and on Zoom 

 

Preschool Christmas Program  

Friday, December 9, 7:00 p.m. 

All are welcome to join the preschool kids, staff and families and music coordinator Erin Reil for 
“Angels, Lambs, Lady Bugs and Fireflies: A Whimsical Story of Jesus’ Birth” 

Gingerbread House Party 

Saturday, December 17 at 2:00 p.m. ~ in the Fellowship Hall 

We will make gingerbread houses while we listen to songs of the season.  

All ages welcome!  

Christmas Concert 

Sunday, December 18 at 2:00 p.m. ~ in person and on Zoom 

Join Organist Nathan Cleaveland, Music Coordinator Erin Reil, the All Saints Choir, Hallelujah Ringers, 
and Grace Notes band for our 2nd annual Christmas Concert.  

 

Light in Darkest Night 

Wednesday, December 21 at 6:30 p.m. ~ in person and on Zoom 

A worship service for people who are grieving or struggling with the holiday season. 
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Kristin Schultz    Pastor                                                            pastorkristin@allsaintsabq.org 
Erin Reil      Coordinator of Music Ministries                                 ereil4@comcast.net 
Nathan  Cleaveland         Organist                           nathancleaveland@gmail.com 
Marleta Anderson    Preschool Director                              preschool_aslc@comcast.net 
 

Congregation Council Officers  
 

Kris Ericson     President  (505) 710-9551; kericson.phd@gmail.com 
Jim Kruger     Vice President (505) 553-0818;  jkruger01@comcast.net 
Megan Barnes     Secretary  (505) 331-1657; megbeth84@yahoo.com  
Dan Mazan     Treasurer  (630) 297-3001; daniel.mazan@sbcglobal.net 

 
Congregation Council Members 

 
Anne Carpenter Wilson, Tom Becker, Lyndi Dittmer-Perry,  

Gloria Napper-Owen, Kurt Rager 
 

  Committee/Ministry Chairpersons 
 

Dan Mazan     Finance                         daniel.mazan@sbcglobal.net 
Andrew Lewis     Financial Secretary           (505) 345-0190 
Lyndi Dittmer-Perry    Memorial & Gifts             lyndi@flyballoons.us 
Lee Liming     Endowment Fund            lee@leeandkristin.net 
Jim Kruger     Development            (505) 553-0818 
Brian Hughes     Worship Ministries           hughes83@q.com 
Rae VanDeMotter    OAR (Outreach, Advocacy  
                                                  and Rapid Response)           (216) 633-6362; revdn1950@gmail.com 
Mel Bentz & Tom Becker   Property mbentz0440@msn.com ; 

thomasedwardbecker@hotmail.com 
Gloria Napper-Owen           Preschool  (505) 917-3784;  

napperow@comcast.net 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

All Saints Lutheran Church  4800 All Saints Road NW 
Albuquerque New Mexico 87120 

Church Office: (505) 898-3932 | Preschool: (505) 897-2144 
Office@allsaintsabq.org | allsaintsabq.org  

fb.me/aslcabq | ASLC Calendar: https://www.allsaintsabq.org/about/calendar  

Church Staff 
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